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Numbat News 
STRIVE TO EXCEL 

Pingelly PS 

Dates to Remember 
 

 

 Friday July 5 
                                 Assembly - Year 2/3 
                                  Friday Free Dress Day - sports theme 
 

 Friday July 5 
                                  LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

 Tuesday July 23 
                                     FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 

 Thursday August 1 
                                       Naidoc Day 

Lunch Orders 

Monday - Friday -  Arola’s Café Bakery 

Uniform Shop 

Every Monday from 2.15pm 

Dear PPS Families,  

 

Having reached the half way point for 2019, it’s been a busy and productive semester for our school, and I am pleased with our overall 

progress and direction.  As we go into the holiday period, I’m sure we will all use this time to rest and enjoy the break of school routine.  

 

Staffing Update Semester 2   

A big congratulations to Mrs Kristy Jetta with her new employment opportunity. Mrs Jetta will be working for the Moorditj Youth   

Foundation Aboriginal Corporation as a family support officer in the early years program.  Mrs Jetta has been our AIEO for a number of 

years and leaves big shoes to fill.  A big thank you to her for her years of service and commitment to improving outcomes for  students 

at   Pingelly PS. 

Monday was also the last day for Mr Paul Standish who after 12 months at Pingelly PS resigned from his position as chaplain.  We wish 

Mr S and his family all the best with their next adventure. 

Mrs Alyssa Lee will continue as our Kindergarten teacher for the remainder of 2019.  Mrs Lee has done a tremendous job in the        

Kindergarten and I am very pleased that she will remain in Kindy for the rest of this year. 

Mrs Holly Bassett will be returning in semester 2 for two days each week in the primary school.  We are all very much looking forward 

to welcoming Mrs Bassett back. 
 

Classroom Happenings  

Even with the term winding down, our junior primary classes have been very, very busy.  Our Year 1s have been making great progress 

with their reading and this has been well supported by parents and community members through their assistance each morning.  I had 

the recent pleasure of listening to a few Year 1 students read and really enjoyed seeing their reading skills developing nicely. 

Every time I go into the Kindy and Pre-primary classrooms, I have a swarm of students rush at me with greetings and stories.  Our most 

junior students have great tales of their day’s adventures and the ups and downs of these.  Across the 2 terms, our Kindy students have 

really settled well into their environment and have thrived in the rich, play-based program provided.  I’ve loved seeing their confidence 

grow as they have made the classroom their own and their joy increase as they have discovered and learned new things.  

 

Semester 1 Reports   

Semester 1 reports were sent home last Thursday.  Just a reminder that formal parent / teacher interviews will be offered in week 3 

next term, however any parents wishing to discuss their child’s report with their class teacher earlier, are encouraged to do so.         

Information regarding parent / teacher meetings, times, schedules etc. will be provided early next term.  

 

Netball Program / Hockey Clinics   

Our students have thoroughly enjoyed participating in netball lessons over the past 4 weeks with some amazing skill progression across 

this time.  Thank you very much to Rheannon Turton, Sheree Blechynden, Jane Davis and Violet Winmar who have given their time and 

expertise.   

We had the first of 2 Friday hockey clinics last week with students enjoying the activities and games.  Thanks to Mr Rodney Johnson for 

bringing this program to our students. 

A big thanks overall to the Pingelly netball and hockey community for providing these opportunities for our students and partnering 

with Pingelly PS. 



Looking for some holiday fun for the Kids? 
PINGELLY GOLF CLUB 

PARENTS & JUNIORS GOLF DAY 
WEDNESDAY, 17TH JULY ( Week 2 of the school holidays) 

9am for a 9.30am start.  (9 Holes) 
 

Bring the kids along for some good, healthy fun. 
 

ENTRY FEE: $6.00 

Prizes for each age group                 Lunch and a drink included. 

 

                             

CONTACT: Jodie Marshall 0488 978 867 or 9887 9050 with names and for any queries. 

FREE DRESS FRIDAY 

THIS Friday... 

 Come dressed in your favourite sports kit ... 

  as a sports star…. 

         or wear your team colours!  

Winter Carnival 

Pingelly PS did a wonderful job at the recent Winter Carnival giving their all across netball, soccer and football.  Well done to our     

netball division 1 team who placed first for the day. Well done to our football and soccer teams who finished in 2nd and 4th place.  It 

was another great effort from Pingelly PS, particularly as we had a large number of Year 3 students participating to make up teams.  

Thanks to all of our coaches and assistants on the day. 

Holidays 

Before the school holidays commence, we will end our term with a free dress day and afternoon of games and activities.  Information 

about this went home earlier in the week, however please contact your child’s teacher if further information is needed. 

Have a great school holiday break and enjoy the time resting and recuperating after another busy term. 

Please remember that term 3 commences on Tuesday, 23rd July 2019 with the Monday a development day for all staff. 

Take care, 

 

Rob McArdle 

Principal 

Soccer News  

Mr Harris would like to thank everyone for     

coming along to soccer training this term. 

Soccer training will resume again in term 3. 

Keep an eye on the Pingelly Soccer Club       

Facebook page for details. 

 

Aaron Finch  Samantha Kerr  

A s h  B a r t y   D a m i a n  M a r t i n  

N i c  N a t a n u i   T i m  C a h i l l  

N a t  F y f e   S a l l y  F i t z g i b b o n s  

Tim Pai ne   Matt Del lavedova  



STRIVE CERTIFICATES  

Weeks  9 & 10 

Pre-Primary Max M Tristan T    

Year 1 Nicola M Jace H    

Year 2/3 Lennix P                    Daniel O Fletcher P   

Year 3/4 Rosie H                     Patrick P  Myla H Amelia C Xavier T                    

Year 5/6 Toby M     

DAY DATE EVENT CALENDAR 

Friday July 5 *Free Dress Friday -  sports theme* 

Friday July 5 Year 2/3 Assembly - LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

Monday July 22 NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS -  Staff Development Day 

Tuesday July 23 First day of Term 3 

Thursday August 1 Naidoc Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 

     Commencing 4pm  

 

     Friday 2 August 2019 -  (Week 2 of Term 3) 

 

     at the tennis courts at the PRACC 

 

Registration details to follow 

Please note: 

Students commence school for Term 3 

on 

TUESDAY July 23.  

 

Have a safe and enjoyable holiday and we 

look forward to seeing everyone back at 

school refreshed and eager, next term. 

WANTED 
20 litre grease buckets/drums suitable for 

use at the athletics carnival for the flag 

race events. 

Drums must be clean and not have been 

used for chemicals. 

If you have any to spare  

please contact Ros Ward on 9887 2000 




